
STATE OF NEW YORK 
PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

 
 
CASE 20-G-0131 - Proceeding on Motion of the Commission in 

Regard to Gas Planning Procedures. 
 
 

NOTICE OF STAKEHOLDER FORUM AND SOLICITING COMMENTS 
 

(Issued February 12, 2021) 
 
 

On February 12, 2021, Department of Public Service 

Staff (Staff) filed two proposals in the above-captioned 

proceeding.  The first is the Staff Gas System Planning Process 

Proposal.  The second is the Staff Moratorium Management 

Proposal. 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a Stakeholder Forum will be 

held on Thursday, March 25, 2021, beginning at 1:00 p.m.  The 

Stakeholder Forum will provide interested entities with an 

opportunity to engage with Staff to better understand the 

proposals.  To help ensure efficient use of stakeholder time, 

interested entities are encouraged to register and submit 

questions in advance by emailing Christopher Stolicky at 

Christopher.Stolicky@dps.ny.gov by Tuesday, March 23, 2021.  

Interested entities may also ask questions during the 

Stakeholder Forum by submitting those questions, at that time, 

through the WebEx Q&A feature.  The conference will be conducted 

via WebEx and may be accessed using the following link: 

 

https://meetny.webex.com/meetny/onstage/g.

php?MTID=ef274a73aade3beebc2cb8a53c9e7af0f 

Meeting number: 185 386 6863 

Password:  Gas123 

 

 

https://meetny.webex.com/meetny/onstage/g.php?MTID=ef274a73aade3beebc2cb8a53c9e7af0f
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Participation via teleconference will also be available using 

the following call-in information: 

Call-in Number: 518-549-0500 

Conference Code: 185 386 6863 

 

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that interested entities 

are invited to submit initial comments on the proposals by  

4:30 p.m. on May 3, 2021.  Reply comments may be submitted by 

4:30 p.m. on June 4, 2021. 

Comments may be submitted by e-filing through the 

Department’s Document and Matter Management System (DMM)1 or by 

email to the Secretary at secretary@dps.ny.gov.  Individuals 

unable to file electronically may mail their comments to the 

Hon. Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary to the New York State 

Public Service Commission, Three Empire State Plaza, Albany, New 

York, 12223-1350.2  All comments submitted to the Secretary will 

be posted on the Department’s website www.dps.ny.gov, and become 

part of the official case record. 

 

 

      

 (SIGNED)     MICHELLE L. PHILLIPS 
Secretary 

 
1 To register with DMM, go to 

http://www.dps.ny.gov/e-file/registration.html. 
2 Please be aware that, due to concerns related to COVID-19, 

filing electronically is strongly encouraged. 
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